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DG Visit – Meeting Date Change  
The meeting scheduled for 15th has been moved to 16th October hosted by RC Moss Vale 

Moss Vale Golf Club 6:00 for 6:30 
RSVP by 12 noon MONDAY 14th or you may be invoiced! 

 

Next Meetings 

WEDNESDAY 16TH October Tuesday 22nd October 

Location Moss Vale Golf Club Mittagong RSL 

Program DG – Peter Ford  

Speaker DG Peter Ford  

Intro / Vote of Thanks Colin Borland / Robert deJongh  

Dinner Fee Duty Ross Craig (Trevor Fair)  

Journalist Trevor Fair  

Regalia Duty NA  

If you are unable to do duty, please find a replacement and advise Trevor Fair by email: trevorf@oxleypartners.com.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Bowral Cycle Classic  

- Roster is out, need volunteers  BBQ  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bong Bong Races 
 

Seeking volunteers for  

- Marking out - Wed 20th 

- Set up - Thu 21st 

- Race Day - Fri 22nd 

- Race day  parking and BBQ 
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Journalist: Denise Coad 
 
Venue: Mittagong RSL 
 
Welcome: A/Sergeant Jacinta welcomed 
members and guests including speaker Scott 
Pollock. 
 
Also welcomed Simon Knight and Luke 
Sheridan. 

 
Invocation: Ray Coulton 
 
President Robert welcomed all and invited Don 
to make a presentation to Simon. 
 
Simon, Past President and Past Assistant 
Governor is a most valued Non-Member of our 
Club. His support includes such programs as 
Science and Engineering Challenge, and has 
been so useful over the last two weeks for Tulip 
Times. 
 
Don presented Simon a small token of our 
appreciation – unusual beers. 
 
International Toast: David McCosh 
 
The people of Croatia are celebrating their 
nation’s Independence Day today marking their 
break from Yugoslavia in 1991 and the start of 
the war of independence with Serbia which was 
the first part of the Yugoslav Wars that lasted 4 
years. 
 
These wars were particularly vicious. We all 
became familiar with the term ethnic cleansing 
and reports of atrocities and mass killings on 
the nightly news and for years afterwards. 
 
Thankfully Croatia and the former parts of 
Yugoslavia are now at peace and have largely 
rebuilt their cities and towns and countries.  Its 
population is now around 4.3 million. 
 
The city of Split on the Dalmatian Coast is one 
such city.  Fortunately it avoided the destruction 
which occurred elsewhere and its most famous 
and best preserved ancient landmark, the 
Palace of Diocletian is still mostly in tact. 
 
The palace was built in the 4th Century AD as 
a retirement home for the Roman Emperor.  It 
was a filming location for Game of Thrones. 
Nowadays the city is home to around 455 000 

people. 
 
The Rotary Club of Split-Plus was Chartered 
in District 1913 in 2005 and has      30 
Members led by President Leo Lemesic. 
In May they ran their third Moto Rally Plus 3 
day motor bike tour around Croatia with 80 
riders.  With 4 other Rotary Clubs and 8 
motorbike clubs they raised substantial funds 
for local charities and End Polio Now. 
 

 
 
 
Announcements: 
 
Mary Ramsay 
 
Tulip Times 
Thank you so much from Ian Langford and 
myself to all Members who volunteered for 
Tulip Times. 
  
Bowral Cycle Classic 
An email has been sent to all Marshalls. 
We need more volunteers for the BBQ.  It is 
anticipated there will be 3,300 plus 
participants. 
  
Ray Coulton will be organising the BBQ We 
will be the only BBQ at Bowral Classic.  
There will be other Stalls.  We need to have a 
“sleek” operation.  We need at least 10 
people.  We will have 2 shifts: 9.00am to 
12.00.  12.00 to 3.00pm.   This will be bigger 



than Bong Bong. 
  

If we could set-up on Saturday Afternoon – 
details to follow. 
 
Ian Langford 
  
Thank you to all Volunteers.  Attendance was 
50,000, which is a record. 
  
155 Slots Rostered 
  
49 Volunteers 
  
28 (57%) The Rotary Club of Bowral-
Mittagong 
6 (12%) Inner Wheel 
2 (4%) The Rotary Club of Moss Vale 
7 (14%) Bowral Lions Club 
6 (12%) eBrindabella Rotary Club 
  
521.5 Volunteer Hours 
  
71% The Rotary Club of Bowral-Mittagong 
8% Inner Wheel 
1% The Rotary Club of Moss Vale 
9% Bowral Lions Club 
10% eBrindabella Rotary Club 
  
$13,037 Total 
$2,980 Pay Out to Other Clubs 
$10,057 Net Profit 
  
Ray Coulton 
  
Imbi Chad called him to say that Wally was in 
John Hunter Hospital. 
He is in an Induced Coma so please keep him 
in your Prayers. 
  
  
Vicki Kelley  
  
Are Members interested in assisting 
Goondiwindi who are organsing $50 Gift 
Packs for Women affected by the Drought. 
  
Will Eddowes 
  
Red Cow Tour next Thursday October 17 
followed by Lunch.  List sent around. 
  
Rod Aistrope 
  
Science and Engineering Challenge 

(University of Newcastle).  Looking for 
Volunteers and Finance.  Challenge Day 
23/10 – Discovery Day 24/10. 
  
Please advise Rod or Ian. 
 

Guest Speaker – Scott Pollock 
Retford Trust 

 

 
 
Scott is the Manager of Retford Park National Trust.  
James Fairfax believed that his beautiful Southern 
Highlands property should be preserved for the 
enjoyment of the community. So he gave it to the 
National Trust, who took over the reins in August 
2017.   
  
Scott’s background is in Tourism.  He wants visits to 
Retford Park to be an intimate experience.  No ropes, 
you can sit on the furniture, and wander through the 
house. 
  
In 1964 James Fairfax bought Retford Park for 
15,000 Pounds.   When he died on 11th January 2017 
is was valued at $20 Million.   
  
There was a “Model of Gallery”, and when you lifted 
the lid is was a replica to scale of all of the Paintings 
bequeathed by James Fairfax to Art Galleries. 
  
There were 357 listings in the Foundation to 
Organisations he bequeathed to. Organisations like 
World Life Fund, Opera, Medical Research. 
  
 
 



He sponsored the “Dogs Day Out” for the 
Wingecarribee Animal Shelter.  700 People 
attending with 300 Dogs.  In his Garden he had 
Headstones for all his Dogs that had died and 
been buried.  A comment was made that some-
one noted the birth dates on the Headstones, 
and said that all of his Children had died young 
only to learn it was his beloved Dogs. 
  
 There is a Dairy on the Property that Ben Quilty 
has supported to become The Southern 
Highlands Regional Gallery. $2.5 Million has 
been funded and $3.3 Million has been 
donated. Work will start early next year. 
  
A Coach House on the Property is being looked 
at for a Theatre in 4-5 years. 
  
On the first weekend on each month Volunteers 
work in the Garden – one of them being our 
Vicki Kelley. 

  
Younger people are learning about National 
Trust. 10-12 Students from Bowral High toured 
the Property.  They would like to hold their Year 
12 
Formal next year at Retford Park. 
  
National Trusts are Charities.  Heritage Listed 
are Government funded. 
  
Robert de Jongh thanked Scott for his 
passionate talk to our Members. He was 
presented with a bottle of wine. 
  
Raffle Draw – Winners were Jacinta and Luke 
Sheridan – no Jackpot but a bottle of wine 
presented by Gwenda. 
 

 
October Birthdays: 

 
Terry Mortensen        7th 
Les Vickerman 14th 
Rosemary Kelly         31st 

 
 

 
Birthday celebration Imperial Hotel lunches will re-
commence in October. 
 
Friday 18th October – 12 Noon 
 
Thursday 14th November – 12 Noon 
 
 

 
PHOTO OF THE WEEK 

 

 
 
Caption: 
Lynton “Don are you considering your next bike?” 
 
Don: I had my eye on the little red number, but that 
woman with purple hair (just out of view) beat me to it!” 
 

TULIP TIME TRIVIA 
 
A committee was formed to update some terminology 
for Tulip Times. 
 
I know it is hard to believe, however there were times 
when there were no customers so when directing 
visitors to the entry gates it was decided that the term 
queue was not appropriate. As the operators also 
accepted plastic money cashier was not the right word 
either. So from next year Terminal is to be used. 
 
One of the weirdest requests was to remove a milk 
thistle from the middle of a tulip garden. “Milk thistles are 
weeds, you know”, all conveyed with a serious face, Not 
so much by the recipient of the comment, who struggled 
hard not to laugh. 
 

EVENT DIARY 
 
Oct 20th  Bowral Cycle Classic 
Oct 25th  Dream Cricket Bowral Gala Day 
Nov 22nd Bong Bong Races 
Dec 3rd AGM – All members are invited to nominate 

for Board positions 
Dec 17th Christmas Dinner 
March 6-8 District Conference – Ulladulla 
  Roaring 20’s Theme 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=538149 
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